
29 November 2017 

Dear Parents, Children and Friends 

The Season of Advent begins  

This Sunday marks the beginning of the season of Advent. 
Advent is a time of expectant waiting and preparation for the 
celebration of the birth of Jesus. Advent gives us a vision of 
our lives as Christians and shows us the possibilities of life. The vision of life that Advent gives 
us is twofold; it looks back to the first coming of Christ at Bethlehem, and it looks to the future 
when Christ will come again. In the interval between these two events we find meaning for 
our life as Christians. In these few short weeks of Advent, we take in the sweeping panorama 
of time - from Christ's birth to his Second Coming. The season of Advent brings us the mag-
nifcent vision of life and hope for the future given to us by Christ.  

Sacred Heart Family Picnic and Carols on Friday  

This wonderful evening will see 
the Parish and School joined to-
gether as one Sacred Heart 
Community. The evening begins 
with a family picnic on the oval 
from 5.30pm and this year the 
P&F have organised a coffee and 
ice-cream van. We ask that ALL 

Kindy to Year Six  students meet at their classrooms when the 
siren/bell sounds at 6.30pm ready to begin carol singing at 7pm. The evening is expected to 
end at approximately 9pm. I look forward to a wonderful evening together.  

Thanksgiving Mass: 6 December  

ALL Year 2 to Year 6  students and their families are invited to attend our final Eucharistic 
celebration for the year. Students are to be dressed in full summer uniform and are asked 
to meet their teachers at their classrooms by 5.45pm at the latest. The Thanksgiving Mass will 
begin promptly at 6 PM.  

Meet the Teacher: 6 December  

Meet the Teacher Whole School Transition Day will take place on 6 December from 11am-
12pm.  Much effort goes into selecting the staff and matching staff to classes for the following 
year. It is important for parents to work proactively with their children during this process as 
change is an important process in life and builds childrenôs resilience.   

 

Sacred Heart School  
40 Ovens Rd, THORNLIE  6108 
Phone:    9251 3000 
Fax:        9251 3090  
Email:     admin@shthorn.wa.edu.au 
Website:  www.shthorn.wa.edu.au  
Twitter:   @SHPSThornlie 
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From 
òthe 
Heartó 

Annual Community Meeting: 29 November  

I warmly invite our parents and community members to join us this evening for our Annual 
Community Meeting. This important meeting is for all school parents and is an opportunity 
to hear about the events of 2017 and plans for Sacred Heart for 2018.  In addition it is a 
wonderful opportunity to mingle with other members of our school community, including 
staff. The meeting begins at 7.00pm preceded by drinks and nibbles at 6.30pm provided by 
the P&F.  



Year Six Final Assembly: 8 December  

You are invited to attend the Year Six Assembly on the final day of the school year Friday 8 December.  This 
is our last whole school gathering for the year and a wonderful opportunity to farewell our 2017 school lead-
ers who have made such a positive impact on our school community. 

End of Semester Reports  

Parents will receive their childrenôs End of Year reports on 8 December. It is important to note that: 

ü Expected progress is the maintenance of a grade.  

ü If the student receives the same grade for two consecutive reports, they have made progress.  

If you require an interview with your childôs class teacher to discuss the report, these will be conducted on 
Monday 11 December . Please ring Mrs Hall at the office or see your class teacher to make an appoint-
ment, if required.  

May God bless our school and those within it. 

 

 
 

 
Miranda Swann 
Principal  
 

SACRED HEART SCHOOL 

VACATION CARE  

With this newsletter are 
three pages of activities that will be taking 
place on a daily basis during Vacation Care 
at Sacred Heart. 
If you would like to take advantage of any 
of these opportunities, you must enrol by 1 
December.    
Enrolment forms are available from the 
OSHC centre, or from the Front Office. 

Important Upcoming Dates  

29 November Annual Community Meeting 
30 November Yr 5 Excursion 

1 December Family Christmas Carols and Picnic Night 
4 December Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

6 December Free Dress Day  

            (for a gold coin donation to St Vinnies)  
  Thanksgiving Mass Yr 2-6 students  6pm 

7 December KB Excursion 
8 December KW Excursion  

  Year 4 Excursion 
  Year 6 Assembly and óBig Day Inô 

  Last Day for students 

As from 2 January 2018 the BPay Biller Code will be changing to:  

279869 (Sacred Heart Primary School Thornlie)  

Would those families who are on a BPay Payment Plan please take note of this change and alter their  
records accordingly. 

The family reference number remains the same. 

Also a reminder that all fees MUST be cleared before Friday 8 December, which is the last day for students, 
unless other arrangements have been made with Mrs Swann or Geraldine Steen. 

HEALTH CARE CARDS 

If you have a health care card (existing or new) you need to bring it to the office for copying in order to  
receive the discount for next year fees.    

Thank you 

Mrs Steen  



Last week the Year 1 Classes went on an excursion to Hoyts Car-
ousel where they watched ñThe Starò a beautiful Christmas story.  

Within the bountiful religious tales of Christianity, no tale is more 
well-known, celebrated, and as poignant than the tale of the 
birth of Jesus Christ. Called by other names, including the Nativi-

ty Story, the First Noel, the Holy Night, etc, this paramount tale in all of Christendom tells of how Mary of 
Nazareth` (the Virgin Mary) conceived her son by the Holy Spirit (or by the celestial Angel Gabriel in some 
accounts) and how she and her husband Joseph journeyed to Bethlehem where she gave birth to a soné. 
named Jesus of Nazareth (Jesus Christ). The nativity story plays an instrumental part in our Christian faith, 
standing as a hallmark event for the religion that played a major role in its foundation. Of course, the people 
of the Christian faith still celebrate the day of Jesusôs birth           
in todayôs world (25 December)  Christmas Day. 

Following the movies we took the bus to Mills Park in Beckenham 
for lunch and a fun run around. The nature play spaces gave the 
students the exciting opportunity to play and interact with the nat-
ural environment. 

Thank you to all the lovely parents and staff who came with us as 
helpers. 

Year One teachers  

GRADUATING YEAR SIX CLASSES  
 

Each year the Graduation Class presents the school with a 
"present" that can be used by the school community. On 
behalf of the 2017 Year 6 Cohort and the Graduation Com-
mittee - we would love to present to the Sacred Heart com-
munity a Buddy Bench.  A Buddy Bench is where children to 
can go when they want to talk or play with someone.  It is a 
simple idea to eliminate the feelings of loneliness and anxie-
ty some students feel during recess and lunch, and to foster 
friendships on the playground.  The 
aim of the bench is to be a safe 
place where students can sit should 
they be feeling excluded, lost or 
lonely and where other students can 
build new friendships with those may 

choose to sit on the bench. 

You will find this brightly coloured bench located somewhere magical and ready to use 
this week.  It has been painted and signed by the Class of 2017. 

"The only way to have a friend - is to be one" - Ralph Waldo Emerson (from 
the novel Wonder)  

CANTEEN NEWS  

As we are coming to the end of another year, the 

canteen will be using up the stock on hand.   Could 

you please put a second choice of a sandwich when 

ordering your childôs lunch.    

Thank you for your support this year and we hope 

you have a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!! 

Lucy and Claudia  

ART ROOM 

If you can donate any of these items early next year to 
the ART room, it would be greatly appreciated. Please 
make sure that the items are clean. 

¶ Tea towels 

¶ Ice cream containers 

¶ Material 

¶ Magazines suitable for school 

¶ Cardboard rolls ie from wrapping paper (no toilet 

paper rolls) 

¶ Large cereal boxes ( please make flat) 



 

 

Our FINAL Fundraisers for 2017 ï ENJO T-Towels and Ecostore Soaps!  

The ENJO T-Towels have been ordered and will be delivered to the eldest child on or before Wednesday 6 
December. We will also send out a courtesy email to let you know that we have delivered your order.  

The Ecostore Soaps were a hit! We now only have limited stock of these soaps remaining which we will make 
available for purchase at the Christmas Carols this Friday evening. 

Thank you to everyone who purchased either or both these products. Your SOAPport was truly appreciated 

*******  

Advent Message from Catholic Mission  

This Advent, ñLet us love, not with words, but with deeds.ò (1Jn 3:18).   Why not make this line from 
Holy Scripture a reality by joining us on Thursday 14 December, 7pm  at  The Basilica of St Patrick, Fre-
mantle  for a captivating and beautiful evening of sacred music, readings and congregational carols to highlight 
the true meaning of the Christmas Gospel in our world today.  

Emeritus Bishop Justin Bianchini will be giving the reflection. Music from Eva-Marie Middleton (soprano), Paul 
Wright (violin), Dominic Perissinotto (organ) and The Basilica Choir.  Proceeds will go to Catholic Missionôs work 
in support of maternal and child health in Uganda. Tickets $30, Concessions $20, 12 year olds and under are 
free.  Add another ticket to your booking for just $10 and we will give that ticket to a homeless or 
refugee person so they too can share in the beauty of Christmas with us and enjoy a nice supper 
beforehand.   On-line bookings at www.trybooking.com/SWMO or pay at the door.  

******  

MercyCare  is a leading not-for-profit Catholic provider of aged care, family, health, disability and community 

services. We understand how important it is for people to remain independent in their own home, and with the 

many changes that have occurred in aged care over the past few years, we know that this can be a very con-

fusing, overwhelming time for everyone. Our Community and Home Support services are here to simplify the 

process. We have a range of flexible services, and can even help individuals over the age of 65yrs to access 

Government funded assistance. 

Support can include everything from social activities, keeping up with household tasks, and even in-home nurs-

ing and medication management. Support is also available to carers when the time comes to take a break. 

Please contact Samantha  from MercyCare to discuss the options that are available to help you and your loved 

ones.                             T: 6228 1537   E:sspiro@mercycare.com.au  

******  

 
PLEASEðPLEASEð PLEASE 

We still need your white plastic 

bags to complete our project in 

Year Two.   If you have any, 

could you please send them to 

Yr 2 or the front office.    

Thank you  

http://catholicarchdioceseofperthcommunicationsoffice.cmail19.com/t/d-l-udttykd-xktljkhhy-jl/
mailto:sspiro@mercycare.com.au

